From Matt Mincone <MMincone@wt-pd.com>

Subject RE: ACLU Public Records Request

To Tara J.Whiting-Wells <townclerk@westtisbury-ma.gov>, Emiliano Falcon-Morano <efalcon@aclum.org>, Kade Crockford <kcrockford@aclum.org>, "Taïsha Lazare" <tlazare@aclum.org>

Date Tue, 7 Apr 2020 12:30:08 -0400

Dear Emiliano Falcon:

On April 7, 2020, we received your request pursuant to the Massachusetts Public Records Law for the following records:

- 1. All communications, including text messages and emails, between or among any staff member or representative of the police department and any representative of any company that manufactures or sells any facial recognition product, including but not limited to Clearview AI;
- 2. All internal communications, including text messages and emails, referencing any company that manufactures or sells any facial recognition product or service, including but not limited to Clearview AI;
- 3. Records evidencing or describing any existing or potential relationship between the police department and all companies that manufacture or sell any facial recognition product, including but not limited to Clearview AI. These records include but are not limited to MOUs, purchase orders, RFPs, licensing agreements, invoices, non-disclosure agreements, project proposals, and other contracts;
- 4. Records referencing the operational effectiveness or accuracy rate of any of facial recognition service or product. These records include but are not limited to e-mails, handouts, PowerPoint presentations, advertisements, audits, and specification documents;
- 5. Training materials related to facial recognition products or services;
- 6. Policies and procedures pertaining to the use of facial recognition products or services, or the data they produce; and
- 7. Records relating to any public process, meeting, or debate about any facial recognition products or services. These include but are not limited to meeting agendas or minutes, public notices, analyses, and communications between the police department and elected officials.

With respect to your request, please be advised that this Department does not have possession, custody or control of the records requested. The mandatory disclosure provision of the Public Records Law only applies to information that is in the custody of the Department at the time the request is received. As a result, there is no obligation for a Department to create a record for a requester to honor a request. See G.L. c. 4, section 7(26) (defining "public records" as materials which have already been "made or received" by a public entity); see also 32 Op. Att'y Gen. 157, 165 (May 18, 1977) (custodian is not obliged to create a record in response to a request for information); see also A Guide to the Massachusetts Public Records Law, Secretary of the Commonwealth, Division of Public Records, p. 7 (January 2013) (hereinafter Public Records Guide). As a result, the Department in unable to respond to your request.

Please be advised that pursuant to 950 CMR 32.00 and G.L. c. 66, section 10A(a) you have the right to appeal this decision to the Supervisor of Public Records within 90 calendar days. Such appeal shall be in writing, and shall include a copy of the letter by which the request was made and, if available, a copy of the letter by which the custodian responded. The Supervisor shall accept an appeal only from a person who had made his or her record request in writing. Pursuant to G.L. c. 66, section 10A(c), you also have the right to seek judicial review by commencing a civil action in the superior court.

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Very truly yours,

Chief Matthew L. Mincone West Tisbury Police Department 508-693-0020 (Station) mmincone@wt-pd.com

From: "Tara J.Whiting-Wells" <townclerk@westtisbury-ma.gov>

To: Emiliano Falcon-Morano <efalcon@aclum.org>, Kade Crockford kcrockford@aclum.org, Taïsha Lazare kcrockford@aclum.org)

Cc: "Jennifer Rand (townadmin@westtisbury-ma.gov)" <townadmin@westtisbury-ma.gov>, "Matt Mincone (mmincone@wt-pd.com)" <mmincone@wt-pd.com>

Date: Tue, 07 Apr 2020 12:18:00 -0400 Subject: RE: ACLU Public Records Request

Emiliano

I have forwarded your request to both the town administrator as well as our chief of police.

Thank you.

Tara

Tara J. Whiting-Wells Town Clerk PO Box 278 West Tisbury, MA 02575 508-696-0148 M-F 8:30-1:30

The Town Hall is open by appointment only. I will do my best to accommodate the public during this time. If you would like an absentee ballot for the town election please submit an absentee ballot application, found on the town web site or in the lobby of town hall. Thank you.

The Secretary of State's office has determined that most e-mails to and from municipal offices and officials are public records. Consequently, confidentiality should not be expected

**Annual Town Meeting_MAY 12, 2020

- **Annual Town Election POSTPONED
- **State Primary-September 1, 2020

**Presidential Election November 3, 2020

https://www.sec.state.ma.us/ovr/

Please visit our website

From: Emiliano Falcon-Morano [mailto:efalcon@aclum.org] Sent: Monday, April 6, 2020 5:07 PM To: Kade Crockford; Taïsha Lazare Subject: ACLU Public Records Request

Good Afternoon,

Please see attached.

Best,

Emiliano

Emiliano Falcon-Morano Pronouns: he, him, his

Policy Counsel Technology for Liberty Program American Civil Liberties Union of Massachusetts 211 Congress Street, Boston, MA 02110 617.482.3170 x402 | efalcon@aclum.org

Website | Twitter | Facebook | Instagram | Youtube